

LOCH LOMOND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

EVERGREEN AVENUE, SAINT JOHN, NB E2N 1H3 Phone: 658-5350 Fax: 658-3981

www.lochlomond.nbed.nb.ca

Candidate School in the UNESCO Associated Schools Network (ASPnet) in Canada - https://en.ccunesco.ca/

January 17, 2022

<u>Via Email: mayor@saintjohn.ca; john.mackenzie@saintjohn.ca; brent.harris@saintjohn.ca; paula.radwan@saintjohn.ca; greg.stewart@saintjohn.ca</u>

- Mrs. Donna Reardon; Mayor, City of Saint John
- Mr. John MacKenzie; Deputy Mayor, City of Saint John
- Mr. Brent Harris; Saint John Councillor at Large
- Mrs. Paula Radwan; Saint John City Councillor (Ward 4)
- Mr. Greg Stewart; Saint John City Councillor (Ward 4)

Re: Request for Solar Panel Radar Speed Limit Signage on Loch Lomond Road

The PSSC (Parent School Support Committee) would like to acknowledge the city's assistance in 2017-2018 in implementing an enhanced crosswalk at the corner of Loch Lomond Rd and Evergeen Ave. This has increased the safety for the children of Loch Lomond School and the surrounding community when gaining access to our school.

That said, we are further requesting the addition of Solar Panel Radar Speed Limit Signs on Loch Lomond Rd, where the School Zone Speed Limit signs currently exist. Despite the speed limit decreasing to 30km/hr in this section by our school, traffic continues to pass through at speeds exceeding this limit. This stretch of the road is considered a Provincial Highway, and with heavy traffic and higher speeds, it is felt that the radar speed limit signs will bring the significant speed reduction to the attention of drivers. As many other schools in our city - who are not located on stretches of Provincial Highway - have had these previously installed, we feel that this type of signage would complement the current safety precautions at our school location.

We appreciate and thank you for considering this request as we seek to make our school and its community the safest it can be. Should you be interested in visiting the site and observing the need for the radar speed limit signs during school hours, please connect with me directly or reach out to our school principal, Gail Fillmore-Crilley.

Yours Truly,

Jill Comeau, PSSC Chair

Loch Lomond School, fostering scholarship, leadership and responsible citizenship. École Loch Lomond, développe les connaissances, le leadership et des citoyens responsables.

Principal: Gail Fillmore-Crilley Vice Principal: Cheryl Aylward